

August 30, 2018

via email: wwilliams@cupe15.org

Mr. Warren Williams Chair, K-12 Presidents' Council CUPE

Dear Mr. Williams:

Re: Process of LIF consultation confirmation 2019-2022

As you are aware, BCPSEA will be responsible for confirming that genuine consultation has occurred regarding use of the Learning Improvement Fund for the term of the 2019 Provincial Framework Agreement. This process will apply to the LIF for the 2019/2020, 2020/2021 and 2021/2022 school years.

BCPSEA will require both the school district and the local union to confirm in writing that consultation of a genuine nature has occurred. BCPSEA will coordinate with the Ministry of Education to confirm consultation has been acknowledged which will in turn permit the release of LIF funds to a district.

Where the local parties are not in agreement that consultation of a genuine nature has occurred, BCPSEA commits to work with the school district and the local union to ensure the required process is completed by the local parties. BCPSEA proposes coordinating discussion of any such instances through the Provincial Labour Management Committee or the CUPE K-12 Coordinators (or appropriate non-CUPE representatives) where time is of the essence.

Yours truly,

Renzo Del Negro CEO, BCPSEA

Rongo Del nego

c: Leanne Bowes, BCPSEA
Rob Hewitt, CUPE
Tracey Mathieson, CUPE
Chris Rathbone, PSEC Secretariat